2013 Annual General Meeting
Date: Feb 02, 2014
Time: 2:00pm
Attendees



Regrets

Lloyd Donovan


Gary MacLean





Joe MacNeil



Gary Rideout





Ervin Robertson


Terry Grant







Ken Doucette





Barry MacDonald

Jill Humphries

Leo G Donovan

Mike Dunphy

Chair: Keith Hawley







Opening Remarks
Prior to the beginning of the formal part of the meeting Mr. Graham Hudson was invited to speak on behalf of the Park in order to provide an update on work that was occurring on the course.

Graham provided the membership with the following information:

· His direction going into 2014 is the course will be status quo although changes are possible at any time should upper management decide that to be the case.

· Concern was raised over the running of the Masters tournament and that something has to be done to improve pace of play.

· The Park has decided to close the course when the green aerifacation process is being conducted. The plan as of today is to close the course for half a day on the first Monday and Tuesday of June for this year.
· The Park has completed the addition of drainage on holes # 2 and #16.

· Significant tree removal was conducted through the fall and into January of this year. 

· A number have tee decks have been leveled and sod replaced.

· The sod that was replaced on hole # 12 was washed out by a recent storm and will be replaced in the spring.

· Both walking bridges on hole # 6 have been destroyed due to the latest storm event. Park engineering are currently working on a resolution.

· The railing on the club house deck has been removed and will be replaced by clear panels in order to improve the view planes.

· Member rounds for 2013 were down from the previous year which resulted in the overall rounds played on the course to be down year over year. However, public play was up resulting in additional revenue for the course.

· Graham advised that if the pending bylaw amendment, with respect to the purchase of a season pass, is realized he is willing to meet with the executive to come up with a rate that would encourage members to participate in club events. The present punch card system would not be applicable to club tournament rounds.
The executive thanked Graham for taking the time to come out and provide us with the latest information on the course.

Prior to the beginning of the formal agenda the membership were provided with details on a recent development between the Park and the club. Within the last two weeks the executive were advised that Mr. Chip Bird, Field Unit Superintendent for Parks Canada, has refused to sign off on our recently negotiated operating agreement. This places the club in a position where negotiated privileges such as preferred tee times, and our ability to host and run tournaments is now in doubt. No reason was given as to why he would not sign off even though the agreement was negotiated in good faith by both the club executive as well as with local Park representatives. The executive believes that the Park are working on another plan for the future direction of the course and do not want any encumbrance that a working agreement with another party may impose. The executive has learned that there are discussions taking place between the Park and a potential new operator. The executive has reached out to this potential new operator to ensure that they are made aware that we have a vested interest in the course and would like to be considered should this move forward.
The executive will be monitoring this situation for any future developments.
Formal Agenda
1. Review of Previous Minutes
· Time was allowed to review the minutes from the 2012 annual general meeting.
· A motion to approve the minutes was made by Earle Tubrett and seconded by Leo G Donovan. Minutes approved.
· There was no discussion arising from the minutes.
2. Annual Report of Directors
· Club Vice President, Ken Doucette provided comments to the membership regarding issues facing the club. 
· An explanation was put forth on the pending vote to amend our bylaws. The executive is very concerned about the impending loss of membership caused by the rate increase on a season pass imposed on us by the Park. 
· The executive are recommending acceptance of the bylaw amendment in hopes of retaining most of our membership.
· It should be noted that should the bylaw amendment be passed by our membership it must be understood that the members who decide to not purchase a season pass will not have the same privileges as a member who has purchased a season pass.
· The executive will need to work with the Park in order to define this issue.
 It was moved by Russell MacLellan that the vote on the amendment to the bylaws be inserted into the agenda prior to the election of officers as the outcome of the vote may determine whether a member will sit on the board should they be nominated. The motion was granted by the executive.
3. By Law Amendment
· The proposed by law amendment was again discussed with the membership.
· The old by law along with the proposed new wording to the proposed by law amendment was communicated to the membership.
· Proxy votes were presented to the executive prior to the vote.
· A vote on the proposed by law amendment was conducted with the result being unanimously in favor by a vote of 31 to 0.
· The executive is to ensure that these changes are communicated to the Registry of Joint Stocks.
4. Election of Officers
· The membership was advised that due to the problems in attracting new members to the board it was decided that they would seek out new members prior to the meeting.
· This was done to ensure functionality of the board as there were several members of the board who had decided to step down
· The following new members were asked and accepted to serve on the board: Marcel McKeough, Judy McKeough, Margie Tubrett, and Ann MacLellan.
· Ann has decided that she would now not be able to serve on the board but nominated Russel MacLellan . The nominated was accepted.
· Further nominations from the floor were taken with none coming forward.
· The new members were congratulated on their acceptance.
· Existing members stepping down from the board were Lloyd Donovan, Gary Rideout, Gary MacLean, Jill Humphries, Ervin Robertson and Keith Hawley. Those members stepping down were thanked for their years of service.
Financial Report
· Ervin Robertson presented the membership with a copy of the financial report for 2013.
· There were no questions from the floor with respect to the report.
· The membership was advised that the $5000 donation to the Park was a bill from the previous year as part of the bunker restoration project.
· Jill Humphries advised the new executive that our existing term deposit with the bank is not generating much revenue and could possibly be moved into a different investment vehicle.
· A motion to approve the financial report was made by Gord Rideout and seconded by Ann MacLellan.
5. Appointment of an Auditor
· Gerard Aucoin has accepted the position as club auditor for the 2014 season.
6. New Business
· A question was asked whether our 160 senior members cap was in place now that our working agreement with the Park has ended. Members were advised that this cap was in our bylaws and could only be changed with a by law amendment.
· A question was asked about the possibility of running the Masters with a shot gun format. The executive agreed that this was something that could be considered.
With no further new business the meeting was adjourned at 3:10 pm
